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That the Report be Noted


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

In 2002 the Department of Health issued policy guidance on Fair Access to Care Services (FACS).  This guidance provides a framework for determining eligibility for all adult social care services.  Councils are required to provide or commission services to meet needs, subject to their resources, so that people with similar eligible needs receive services that deliver equivalent outcomes no matter where they live. 

The eligibility framework is constructed by:

· Identifying four factors that are judged key to maintaining the individual’s independence: namely autonomy, physical and mental health and safety, the management of daily routines, home environment and involvement in family and wider community life.

· The level of impact faced by an individual if the issues relating to independence are not addressed.  That level of impact will be critical, substantial, moderate or low.

The approach requires councils to prioritise their support to individuals in a hierarchical way.  Those whose needs have immediate and longer term critical consequences for their independence and safety should be supported ahead of those with needs that have substantial consequences and so on.

Fair Access to Care Services requires that there should be only one Eligibility Criteria whether to support someone or not.  There should not be Eligibility Criteria for different services although each service will have a clear statement of purpose explaining what it expects to achieve for service users.

The FACS guidance confirms that councils can take resources into account when setting their eligibility criteria or threshold, in determining what needs it is able to meet and the arrangements for these services.

As peoples needs will change over time they should be reviewed regularly.

The council should review its eligibility criteria regularly, in line with demand and resources available.

All Council’s are to have a policy in place by 7th April 2003.
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Department of Health Fair Access to Care Services – Practice Guidance 6th March 2003
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